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For Immediate Release

Commissioner Olivia Trusty on the Confirmation of Arielle Roth to Lead the 
National Telecommunications and Information Administration 

  -- 
WASHINGTON, July 23, 2025—

FCC Commissioner Trusty issued the following statement: 

“I congratulate Arielle Roth on her confirmation as Assistant Secretary of Commerce for 
Communications and Information and to lead the National Telecommunications and 
Information Administration.  Arielle brings deep policy experience, a steady hand, and a 
principled approach to this critical role.

At a time when federal leadership on spectrum policy, broadband deployment, and emerging 
technologies matters more than ever, I’m confident that Arielle will bring clarity and 
collaboration to the interagency process and be a strong steward of the public interest.  I look 
forward to working with her and her team at NTIA as we advance shared goals that benefit all 
Americans.” 
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This is an unofficial announcement of Commission action.  Release of the full text of a Commission order constitutes official 
action.  See MCI v. FCC, 515 F.2d 385 (D.C. Cir. 1974).


